

Ref. MGS/280/2017

The International Organization for Migration (IOM) presents its compliments to the Permanent Missions of IOM Member States and, on behalf of the Chairperson of the Working Group on Budget Reform, has the honour to invite their representatives to attend the next meeting of the Working Group on Budget Reform.

The meeting will take place on Wednesday, 24 May 2017, from 3 p.m. to 6 p.m. at the International Labour Office (ILO), Conference Room V, R3 South. To access the conference room V, participants should use door 4, R2 South; car park P1 (visitors).

The agenda for this meeting will be as follows:

- 1. Draft terms of reference
- 2. Update on Global Compact funding
- 3. Other business

To facilitate discussions, the documents (available in English only) entitled Proposed terms of reference (Revised) (WG/BR/2017/2/Rev.1) and Chairperson's note on the meeting held on 7 April 2017 (WG/BR/2017/3) are attached. Documents will also be posted on the IOM website at the following address: www.iom.int (under About IOM/Governing Bodies). Access to documents requires a username (mgs) and a password (Re\$tricted@M65!); the username and password are case sensitive.

Simultaneous interpretation will be provided in English, French and Spanish.

IOM would be grateful if the Permanent Missions could kindly send written confirmation of their representatives' attendance to the Meetings Secretariat, preferably by e-mail to iomcr@iom.int (or by fax: 022 798 61 50) by Friday, 19 May 2017, at the latest.

It should be noted that access to the conference area is restricted to registered participants of the Working Group meeting. Delegates are kindly requested to allow themselves extra time to undergo the security check that will take place at the entrance of the ILO building.

The International Organization for Migration avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the Permanent Missions of IOM Member States the assurances of its highest consideration.